St Helen Chamber of Commerce
www.sainthelenchamber.net
Minutes for June 30, 2016
Meeting:  Called to order at 6:01 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance by President B. Van Meter 
Board Members in Attendance: Bev Van Meter, James Lyttle, Kathy Jernigan, Connie Barton, Lori derPilibosian, John Sutter, Sheryl Lyttle

Members in Attendance:   Jan Waltz, Penni Marsa, Ed Bergeron, Ray Wlosinski
Others in Attendance:  Michele Jernigan, Kacey Lacey, Brenda Jo Milner, 
Approval of Minutes:  Motion by J. Lyttle with support from C. Barton.  Motion Carried.
Approval of Treasurer's Report:  Motion by L. derPilibosian with support by J. Waltz.  Motion Carried.
Committee Reports:

Correspondence:  The Blue Gill Festival is looking for donations, along with the Fire Works Committee.
Membership/Licensing: We still have a few tickets to sell.  We gained 2 new memberships from our participation at the Expo Events.
Hospitality:  No Report..
Old Business:
A.   Sign On I75:  J. Lyttle reported that the sign has been changed to meet the State of Mi. DOT requirements.  Photos have been sent to the State and we are waiting on a refund for the application that was NOT approved. The Chamber should expect a bill from Action Traffic for the blue material that was used along with the updated sign piece.  This should complete this project.

New Business:

A.  Meet and Greet:  July 7 at the Community Center from 6 to 9 pm there will be a Meet and Greet of all of the Candidates in the upcoming election.  The Chamber has invited everyone that is on the ballot so that members of the community can meet the people who are running for office.  Coffee, Water and Cookies will be served. 

B.  Chamber Dues: A request was made to add a "Family Fee" on our dues schedule.  We have opted to leave it as it stands at this point.
C.  Blue Gill Donation:  John Sutter will contact Stefanie Simmons about the Chamber becoming a sponsor for the Special Needs Group.  A motion was made by K. Jernigan with a second by J. Waltz to donate $100.00 for this purpose if that can be worked out with the Blue Committee.  Motion Carried.
D.  Fireworks Donation:  J. Sutter made a motion to donate $50.00 to the Fire Works Committee, with a second by J. Lyttle.  Motion Carried.

E.  Cove Raffle:  and the Winner is ...Ticket #97.  The Grayling Masonic Lodge 356.
Comments from those in attendance:
Ray Wloinski, President of the Dirt Packers,  asked that members of the Chamber put signs in their stores showing the 25 mph for all ORV/ATV's in our community.  The Dirt Packers Group is  trying to educate the public about the rules of Public Act 240. 

 Ray also advised the group about the Great Getaways filming that happened last week.  The photographer was able to get some great action shots out in our Motorsports area. The Wicked Jeeps Group that was at the Camp Ground went out to the Sand area before the filming and cleaned up the empty cans and trash.  Thank you.  Ray was able to plug the different groups in our community along with our local restaurants and the Cove.  He also advised the Chamber that the Pure Michigan Group is very interested in adding St. Helen as a Trail Town.  This would be a great asset to our community.  
Motion to adjourn by K. Jernigan at 6:50 pm

Respectfully submitted by Sheryl Lyttle with notes taken by others. 
Community Dates to Remember:

We have many events that are happening in our Saint Helen  Area.  This is a partial list of Dates.  Please check websites for more details.  
July 14-17, 2016 BlueGill Festival
Fall Color Tour
Annual Fall Decorating Contest

Oct 29, 2016 Trunk or Treat

Dec 2, 2016 Christmas Parade

Dec 17, 2016 Time to Shine contest

Our next meeting will be at 6:00 pm July 27, 2016
 Our Regular Meetings are on the last Wednesday of the Month.

Special Meeting of the Board:  July 29, 2016 held after the regular meeting.
Board members in attendance:  Beverly Van Meter, John Sutter, Kathy Jernigan, Lori derPilibosian, Sheryl Lyttle, Jim Lyttle, Connie Barton.  Members in attendance:  Ray Wlosinski
The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the lack of volunteers for the Jamboree this year and how to address this issue.

The Jamboree and Kick off parade were established to help put St. Helen on the map as a destination for ATV and ORV groups.  The Chamber has been very successful in doing this, so that goal has been met.  At this point in time, our group is having trouble getting folks to volunteer for these events.  We do not want to put on an event that is less than is should be.  The board agreed to suspend the Jamboree for the 2016 Season.
